
Spring Creek PTA Parent Involvement Meeting 

Friday, May 6, 2022 

Spring Creek Elementary School Library 

 

Start Time: 10:03 AM 

 
PTA Members present – Jill Franklin, Kim Martinez, Olivia Goldman, Jenny Wright, Crystal Blodgett, 

Tyler Steele, Ashley Rayback, Crystal Johnson, Lochsley Allred, Suzanne Martinez 

Community Members present – Ruth Ann Snow, Jennifer Partridge, John Tennant 

 

I. Call to Order/Welcome: Jenny Wright, President 

 

II. Pledge: Olivia Goldman 

 

III. Officer and Commissioner Reports: 

 

Principal and Administrative Vice President Jill Franklin 

1. Parent Input Form is open and on the school website.  

2. We will be bringing back the Dance Festival! The Dance Festival will take place on 
the last day of school for 1st – 6th grades. Each grade prepares a dance and performs it! 
Parents can attend. It will take place in the roundabout outside at 10:30 AM.  

3. Ruth Ann Snow, our incoming principal, spoke and introduced herself to PTA.  

4. There will be a summer food program at Spring Creek, however, summer 
programming will be offered by the district and will be based on academic need. It will 
not take place at Spring Creek, but transportation will be offered.  

 

               School Board Representative Jennifer Partridge 

1.  There is an Open House on May 13 from 1:30 PM – 3:30 PM at the Grandview 
Learning Center on our future Language Arts curriculum. We are taking parent input on 
which new curriculum we should use moving forward. Curriculum vendors will also be 
available for questions. The district has spent considerable time reviewing these potential 
curriculums.  
2. There is a school board meeting next Tuesday night. Teachers of the Year will be 
recognized, as well as other outstanding employees at the Centennial Middle School 
auditorium.  
3. Tennis courts are being reviewed as a potential part of our new middle school 
construction plans. City Council was spoken with, and they may be partnering with the 
district to build city courts as another potential option.  
4. Summer school will be held at 3 physical locations. 
5. Attendance policies will be reverting back to more pre-covid policies. Though 
they will be reviewed.  
6. A date will be set for the Truth in Taxation policy. This policy addresses inflation 
and paying our teachers and support staff better.  



7. Four seats are up for school board in our district. Ballots go out June 7. District 
PTA will be hosting a Meet the Candidates gathering June 2, from 6 PM – 8 PM at the 
school board building.  

 

Community Outreach Representative Kim Martinez 

1. The Robotics Showcase was supported by so many dads in our community this 
year. They had to complete three tasks with their robots. It was a great success! 

2. Kim would welcome your input on what classes and programs you would like to 
see in our After School program next year.  

3. There is a theater program taking place over the summer at UVU.  

 

President Jenny Wright 

1. Field Day is coming up on Wednesday, May 25. Tyler Steele is organizing this 
event, and will need volunteers. We need 9 – 10 volunteers for the morning session, and 
a little less for the afternoon session. A SignUp Genius sign up will be sent out in the next 
week or so for volunteers.  

2. Sixth Grade will be going on a Movie Field Day to the Megaplex in Vineyard. 
There will be a $4 prepaid concession option. They have to be ordered in advance. No 
other concessions will be purchased on site because of the theater’s “No Cash Policy.” 
They will be seeing, “The Bad Guys.”  

3. Voting was held for President and Treasurer. Ashley Rayback responded to Jenny 
Wright’s motion to hold a voice vote. Tyler Steele seconded. Lochsley Allred (President) 
and Crystal Johnson (Treasurer) were elected by a quorum of voters. An additional vote 
will be held for a new Teacher Representative, Pam Foster, in August.  

IV. Treasurer’s Report: Lochsley Allred (proxy) 

Monthly financial report read. 
 Income: $6 
 Expenses: $1,515.15 
 Balance on hand: $20,298.48 

V. Secretary’s Report: Lindsey Stockdale 
Minutes read and approved.  

VI. Spotlight: Lochsley Allred, President Elect 
Jenny Wright was recognized as our phenomenal president. She worked so hard for us this year! 

VII. Calendar: Upcoming Events 

Field Day: May 25 – Tyler Steele 
 Sixth Grade Field Trip 
 Summer Break 

VIII. Volunteer Opportunities  

Volunteers needed for Field Day. 
   



 

Olivia Goldman moved to adjourn the meeting. Ashley Rayback seconded. Motion passed 

unanimously. Meeting adjourned. 

 

Time of Adjournment: 11:06 AM 
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